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A C T I O N  R E Q U E S T  R E S P O N S E  

 
To: Public Service Commission  

From: Phil Powlick, Director 

Artie Powell, Energy Section Manager 

Date: October 14, 2010   

Re: 10-035-T11, Advice Filing 10-10, Schedules 1 and 3—Residential Service Application, 

Housekeeping Filing 

 
ISSUE AND RECOMMENDATION 
On September 23, 2010, PacifiCorp, d.b.a. Rocky Mountain Power (“Company”), filed Advice 

Letter 10-10 (“Letter”) requesting approval of changes to certain language in residential 

Schedules 1 and 3.   In the Letter, the Company states that the intent of the changes “is to correct 

an oversight in the Application section of the current” schedules and “will reflect current billing 

practices for customers with multiple dwelling units.”   

After conversations with the Division, the Company filed a letter with the Commission on October 

14, 2010, withdrawing the request to change the language in the schedules at this time indicating that 

it would continue its current billing practices, and would “include a proposal for this issue in the next 

general rate case.”  Unless otherwise directed by the Commission, given the Company’s withdrawal 

of its request, the Division considers the Action Request closed at this time and will consider the 

Company’s proposal in the next general rate case.  Therefore, the Division recommends no further 

action on this matter at this time. 

 
cc Dave Taylor, Rocky Mountain Power 
 Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services 
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